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American Bottom Conservancy STATE OF ILLINOIS
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7
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(618) 875-9960, Faz(618) 271-0835
December6, 2004

illinoIs Pollution Control Board
600 S. SecondStreet, Suite402
Springfield,1L 62704

via Fax 312-814-3669

Re: R2004-026InterimPhosphorusEffluent Standard —~

DearChaninanNovakandMembersof the Board:

American Bottom Conservancy(ABC) is anot-for-profit organizationworkingto protect the resources,
citizensandcommunitiesof theAmericanBottom floodplain in SouthwesternIllinois. ABC is a member
of theIllinois Department of NaturalResourcesEcosystemPartnership,ConservationCongressandthe
CleanWaterNetwork. Most of ourareawaters are impaired-many coveredwith greenalgalslime-and
are urgentlyin needofprotection.

We strongly support theproposal ofIllinois Environmental ProtectionAgency (IEPA)for an interim
monthlyaveragephosphoruseffluent limit of 1.rnglL for newor increaseddischarges.Not only is it good
for waterquality, butit is alsoconsistentwith andrequiredunder cunentlaws andregulations.

The Clean Water Act and illinois law require that NP]JESpermits control pollutantsthatmay causeor
contribute to violationsof waterqualitystandardsand prohibit allowingnewpollution that hasnot been.
shownto be necessary.Therefore, limits on the dischargeof phosphorusareneededto preventviolations
of Illinois waler qualitystandardsandcomply with anlidegradationrequirements. In addition,controls
are neededto preventviolationsofthe waterqualitystandardsregardingoffensive,conditions, pH and
dissolvedoxygen.

The Agency’sproposal is limited to new or increaseddischarges.Such dischargesarealready subjectto
antidegradationregulations,tindertheanlidegradationregulations.loweringofwaterqualityshouldonly
be allowed if it can be demonstratedthroughaconsiderationof alternativesandeconomicanalysisthat it
is necessazyto accommodatemiportanteconomicor socialtleveloprnent

Not only is JEPA’s proposalgoodfor water quality, it is readilyachiciiable, as demonstratedby the
longstandingandsuccessfiulphosphoruslimit oil mgIL establishedIn the 197(Ys forany dischargesto
streams thatflow to the Oreat Lakes. Weurgeyou to adoptIEPA’s proposedinterimdischargestandard
for phosphorusof I mg/L. Thank you for your consideration of ourcomments

Sincerely,

Kathy Andria
President .


